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Industry rejects new telecoms bill 

Critics say proposed amendments to the Electronic Communications Act will give too much power to the minister and the Department of Communications 
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THE telecommunications and broadcasting industry has criticised proposed amendments to the Electronic Communications Act as unconstitutional and a threat to the independence of the industry regulator, claiming they give too much power to the minister and the Department of Communications. 

Of major concern is that the ministry wants to have more power over the management of the radio frequency spectrum, a role that might result in a conflict of interest since the government has shares in companies that are interested in accessing the scarce and lucrative spectrum. 

Many companies are jostling for an allocation to enable them to provide high-speed next- generation wireless services. 

Another threat to the independence of the Independent Communications Authority of SA (Icasa) is that while the regulator is now required only to take notice of the minister’s policy directives, the amendments, if adopted, require the regulator to implement these without questioning them. 

The department said in a statement last week that the proposed amendments would give clarity and strengthen the powers, role and functions of the minister of communications and Icasa. 

"This bill intends to improve the turnaround times for consultation processes; to make provision for policy on ownership and control; and to revise the role of the minister and the authority regarding frequency spectrum management," it said.

It is hoped that the amendments will also remove the bottlenecks that have delayed some regulatory processes in the past few years. 

Kathleen Rice, a lawyer specialising in telecommunications at law firm Cliff Dekker Hofmeyr, said on Friday the proposed amendments to the act were unconstitutional as they deprived Icasa of its independence, particularly regarding the licensing of the radio frequency spectrum. 

She argues that the proposed amendments also run contrary to the provisions of the Icasa act, which establishes Icasa as an independent regulatory authority free from political and commercial interference.

Ms Rice said in terms of the draft amendments Icasa would be required to implement, and not merely consider, ministerial policy.

This view is shared by civil society coalition SOS. 

"This effectively curtails Icasa’s ability to regulate independently and that is unconstitutional," said the coalition’s lawyer, Justine Limpitlaw.

Ms Limpitlaw said that, "frankly the bill’s proposed changes (and flaws) are such that it is unlikely that it can be passed as is. Further, the bill’s very appearance goes against numerous ministerial promises of a thorough prior policy process." 

Ms Rice said while the minister may have a reason to want to be involved in the licensing of the spectrum, given that the process had been delayed for years, the "ministerial involvement in Icasa’s processes is problematic particularly as (some) government-owned entities ( hold) telecommunications and broadcasting licences. The amendments are a step backwards in the process of liberalising the telecommunications sector."

Kate Skinner of the SOS said: "What we need is a strong regulator that regulates in the public interest. It must not be beholden to government or industry interests."
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